
 

 

 

 

 

June 12, 2020 

 

Dear Lions Gate Independent Living Community Members, 

We hope that you are all doing well and enjoying the nice weather, of course, with 
social distancing and wearing masks.  As you are aware, these past three months 
have been extremely difficult and challenging for our residents due to sheltering in 
place.   Although this has been the most effective way to keep COVID-19 out of 
independent living, we also need to consider the psychological/emotional well-
being of our residents. 

Since some restrictions have been lifted by Governor Murphy regarding indoor 
gatherings, we are working on scheduling programs in Commons Hall, beginning on 
Thursday, June 18th.   We will be following all appropriate protocols related to 
infection control and COVID-19.  Additional information will be sent out early next 
week regarding details of programs, process for signing-up, protocols, etc. 

 

During the past month, we have seen a significant decline in the number of new 
COVID-19 cases, and an increase in the number of residents who are recovered.  
This week we were informed of one (1) new case in skilled nursing, which was most 
likely acquired when the resident was in the hospital for an extended period of time.   
This resident is on a cohort unit and there is one resident who has not yet 
“discontinued isolation.”   

We continue to test residents and employees every two weeks and results are 
below: 

  Skilled Nursing – # of COVID-19 positive residents = 2 
o All other skilled nursing residents are recovered 

 
Assisted Living - # of COVID-19 positive residents = 0 

o All assisted living residents are recovered 



  

 
Independent Living - # of COVID-19 positive residents = 0 

o The one resident is recovered 
 

Employees - # of COVID-19 positive = 6 
o All other COVID-19 positive employees are recovered. 

 

Please remember to follow the CDC/NJ Department of Health guidelines regarding 

handwashing, social distancing, and wearing your mask.   

 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support and appreciate your 
partnership during these challenging times.  If you have any questions, please call 
the HOTLINE at 856-679-4679 or Email @ lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org.  All 
messages will be responded to within 24 hours. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
Susan Love, M.S., LNHA         
Chief Executive Officer  
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